## **Tully Rotary**

Tully Rotary purchased five new trees that were planted along the walking trail on Meetinghouse Road. Rotarian Del Wayne worked with the Town Supervisor and Highway Dept. on the project. The five Sun Valley Sugar Maple trees are about ten feet tall and were purchased from nurseries. This project is part of the Tully Rotary T.R.E.E.S. Project (Tully Rotary Ecological and Environmental Sustainability)Tully Rotary has given away more than 1500 trees in the past two years.



## **Tully Historical Society**

The Tully Historical Society recently received a treasure of a donation from the Briggs family of Apulia Station. Richard Briggs, born in 1938, made replicated buildings that lined route 80 in Apulia Station which included the School House on the corner of Jamesville-Apulia Road, Briggs' Store, the Apulia Hotel (which burned in the 1950's), the Methodist Church, Morezak's (presently Woodford Bros.), the Train Station, Gino's Bar & Grill (presently The Nest), the cabbage houses, the creamery, and a gas station, as well as two houses that belonged to Walter and Lawrence Briggs. Stop in and view this display in the Historical Society Museum

### "Christmas @ The Station"

This year's event at the Tully Train Station will be Thanksgiving weekend

November 24, 25, & 26th.

Our flyer and registration form can be found on our website (www.tullyhistoricalsociety.org). A variety of homemade arts and craft vendors are welcome. Feel free to call 315-696-4681 with inquiries.

# Free Organ Recital

SERVING THE PEOPLE OF TULLY



Nick Abelgore





Celebrating the Fall Season!

## Saturday November 4th, 2pm

Tully United Community Church 5872 Meetinghouse Rd, Tully, NY 13159

Music by Fanny Mendelssohn, J.S. Bach, and more!

Presented by Tully United for the Arts

## **The Tully News**

P.O. Box. 206 Tully, NY 13159 315-696-4693

#### **Town Supervisor**

John Masters tullysupervisor@cnymail.com

#### **Editor**

Benjamin Bibik

#### Printer

**OCM BOCES** 

#### **Important Phone Numbers**

Assessor696-4693, ext. 13
Code Enforcement696-4693 x19
Dog Control 315 454-0928
Highway Department 696-8861
Justice Court 696-5884
Parks & Rec696-4693 x21
Town Clerk696-4693, ext. 10
Town Supervisor696-4693, ext. 12
Tax Collector696-4693, ext. 11
Town Historian 696-4681
Trash & Garbage 315 472-7455
Village of Tully 696-5041

#### **Town of Tully Website**

www.townoftully.org.

#### Village of Tully Website

villageoftully.org.

#### Onondaga Co. Website

www.ongov.net

The Tully News is a monthly publication of the Tully Town Board. The Town Board meets on the Second Wednesday of each month at the Town Hall. Deadline for publication is the night of the Board meeting. Materials may be submitted to: The Tully News , 19 Railroad Street, Tully, 13159 or they may be emailed to: ben.bibik@outlook.com

## St. Leo's Church Wreaths and Swag

Again this year St. Leo's Church will be selling Christmas arrangements, wreaths, and swags. To help us plan, we are again asking people to call (315)413-9849 or email (stleosbazaar@gmail.com) to pre-order your arrangements, wreaths, and swags. If you have specific requests about size, color, etc, please include your phone number in your message or email so someone can get back to you. Wreaths will be \$30.00 and swags \$20.00 again this year. The prices of arrangements vary according to size. All wreaths, swags, and arrangements must be ordered by November 8th.

As in the past you will be able to come into St. Leo's garage on Saturday, December 2nd between 9:00 and 11:00 am to pick up your wreaths, swags, and pre-ordered arrangements. We will have a small variety of arrangements available at the Tully HS Craft Fair also held on Saturday, December 2nd from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm. All proceeds will benefit St. Leo's Church.

Thank you for your continued support!

## **News from Tully Free Library**

Thank you so much to the community for supporting our Books and Brews fundraiser earlier this month! We are so grateful to all the local businesses, authors, and people who donated their services, books, and works of art and craft to our silent auction and raffles. We were so excited to see such a crowd of people that day, and we truly appreciate your participation at this event! Special thanks to Erin and Brian at ONCO Fermentations for hosting us in their space.

While Books and Brews was a fundraiser in support of our Revitalization Project, our next fundraiser helps our daily operating budget: the Turkey Trot! Plans are in the works for this year's 12th annual 5K Walk/Run to be held on Thanksgiving Day at 9 AM, and by the time you read this, registration should be underway.

If you have volunteered to help out at the Turkey Trot in the past, and would like to again, (or if you'd like to help out for the first time), we would love to have you join us! This is a fun community event that has remained popular all these years! Please give us a call or send an email to: ilene@tullyfreelibrary.org and we'll add you to our Turkey Trot volunteer list!

Those of you trick or treating on Halloween this year can join us from 5:00-6:30 PM that night for our library Halloween party. We'll have cider and donuts, fun music, and more! Make sure to get your picture taken for our costume contest; the public is invited to vote for your favorites during the following week.

Please check our website at www.tullyfreelibrary.org for information regarding all our events and programs. There's a lot going on at the library this fall!

## **Tully Historical Society**

The Tully Historical Society recently received a treasure of a donation from the Briggs family of Apulia Station. Richard Briggs, born in 1938, made replicated buildings that lined route 80 in Apulia Station which included the School House on the corner of Jamesville-Apulia Road, Briggs' Store, the Apulia Hotel (which burned in the 1950's), the Methodist Church, Morezak's (presently Woodford Bros.), the Train Station, Gino's Bar & Grill (presently The Nest), the cabbage houses, the creamery, and a gas station, as well as two houses that belonged to Walter and Lawrence Briggs. Stop in and view this display in the Historical Society Museum